Dear Paul.

I've been meaning to write you for some time. With all I'm into I just have not gotten around to it. The permanent damage from the thrombophlebitis has slowed me down some, I guess, and the accumulation of years does not add speed.

I'd heard your wife is ill and that it could be serious. I hope it is not serious and that she is getting along well.

There is still the need for me to go to Dallas for some affidavits, too.

What prompts me to write now is a phone call from 'im lesar, who represents me. He is a very good person.

Walter and Joyce Tabaka (phon) have sought him out and asked him to represent them. They claim the late H.J. Hunt owes them money. Jim, knowing of our friendship, asked me to ask you if you know whether this is or can be true.

As he remembers it Walter Tabaka claims to have represented H.L. in Washington from about 1965 to 1974.

Joyce Tabaka says she represented the cosmetics and in five years received only about \$1,000.

If you know anything about these people or the facts it could be helpful to im, perhaps to them.

The delayed trip there may be possible beginning about 6/10. I am uncertain because of the in-court situation. The government has another week to file some motions in the FOIA suit for which I wont these affidavits.

Had a long talk with "onnie this past week. He and his are okat.

I was sent a copy of Earl Gols' interview with Wilson of Downtown Lincoln-Mercury. There never has been any doubt in my mind that there was such an incident. My question about this was and remains was it the real Oswald or what I've called a "false Oswald." I'd be interested if you did any checking into this.

I do hope I can make it this time. There is much I have learned since I was last there. It will be good to have a chance to talk a little.

Hope everything is going well.

Sincerely,